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CHIEF’S REPORT JANUARY 19, 2021 
 
Activity:    

• Incidents since last Board Meeting: 
o 12/23/2020- Unattended fire pit at 753 Friar Tuck 
o 01/12/2021- Request for assistance with pine needle fire 7034 

Robin Hood 
o 01/14/2021- Assist HCFR with aprox 1.5 acre grass fire at 

Hoctor and Pine 

• Region Covid cases report 

• Offered additional supply of protective equipment from Flag Fire will 
procure in the future 

 
Equipment:  

• Apparatus Update 
o Enigne 1 (In Service) equipment upgrade being designed  
o Engine 2 (Out of Service) classified as Reserve 
o Tender 4 (In Service) foam system test/clean and work 

lights pending 
o Tender 5 (Out of Service) PM completed pending parts, 

new muffler needed 
o Brush 6 (In Service) Currently at Sandovals for fuel and 

transmission leak.  Needs new transmission.  Rear water 
Pump parts have arrived 

o Command 7 (Out of Service) classified as Reserve 
researching surplus options (See Handout # 1) 

o Tender 8 (In Service) PM service pending, Battery indicator 
on during brush fire follow up 

o Brush 11 (In Service) pending radio replacement and front 
tires need balancing 

o Ford Excursion (In Service) headlights, hood struts and 
smaller items replaced.  Niles to quote upgrading radio 
system 

o Maintenance documentation process being re-evaluated 
(emphasis on tires) 
 

• Station 



 2 

o Building 2 apron project continues 
o VFA grant for 10 sets of Brush Packs being researched 
o No information reference NEPA permit draft 
o Meeting for radio system on Dec 18 (See Handout # 2 and 

#3) 
o Niles to quote Service Call to base station radio and 

increased UPS unit in Building 1 
o Meeting with consultant (Jan 15) on improving current 

water storage (tanks and pumps) and expanding possible 
resources in the region. 

o Command meeting (Jan 11) recieved resources to reach 
out to Forest Service and BNSF for possible third 
emergency egress 

o Apparatus floor temperature information 
 
 

Training: Bi-monthly trainings continue. Last training, Jan 9, included 3 members 
and consisted of apparatus reveiw and future equipment review.  Next 
training Jan 20 (6 pm). February training scheduled for Feb 6 (9 am) and 
Feb 17 (6 pm).   

 
District Notes:  

• Fire Restrictions are lifted.  National Weather Service is predicting 
continued cold and dry conditions for the future (See Handout #4) 

• Cost of Election $350.00  

• Reached out to Home Depot for possible partnership, no answer 
as of yet 

• Resilient Communities (RSG) program being investigated 
(Chipping) 

• Snow in the forcast 
 

 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
 
 
John D. Moede 
Fire Chief 
 


